
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 28, 2011 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Road Agent Douglas Glover, Town Engineer William McCarthy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Sugar Hill Action Committee will meet at the Crapo Building on December 11, 2011 at 

11:00 AM. 

 

A public hearing on the Sugar Hill Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan to accept the plan will be held 

on Monday December 19, 2011 @ 6:30 PM at the Crapo Building. 

 

The Selectmen signed an intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Spinelli Holdings, Map 206, Lot 26. 

 

ROAD AGENT GLOVER and TOWN ENGINEER WILLIAM MCCARTHY discussed options 

for the Sunset Hill sidewalk.  The board once again discussed the options of removing the 

existing sidewalk, replacing with a walking area and maintaining the existing sidewalk.  The 

board discussed removing the existing sidewalk, leaving and upgrading the sidewalk in front of 

the Sunset Hill House if the owners would choose to maintain.  The original sidewalk area would 

be re-seeded and there would be several pull offs for cars to admire the view and the lupine fields. 

Mr. McCarthy will get costs for the removal and for upgrading the sidewalk in front of the Sunset 

Hill House.  The board would like to have a hearing sometime in January for residents to see the 

proposal. 

 

The board will meet with the Franconia and Easton Selectboards on January 9
th
 to discuss transfer 

station and recreation budgets. 

 

The board reviewed health insurance premiums and voted to change the level of prescription 

coverage. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of November 21, 2011 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, December 5, 2011, 2011 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 


